
Georgia Grant Professionals Association (GGPA)
June 24, 2014
Meeting Minutes

The GGPA monthly meeting was held at the Atlanta Food Bank from 10:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m., Tuesday, June 24, 2014.
Attendees:  Charles Alford, Danny Blitch, Cathy Brown, Deborah Cook, Caitlin Costello, Amanda Day, DeaRonda Harrison, Kimberly Hays de Muga, Jo-ann Lawrence, Brandon Poe, Mary Quat, Sylvia Redic, Pat Sheppard, Nancy Smallwood, and Skye Thompson.

I. Welcome and Introduction:  GGPA President Charles Alford welcomed attendees, who then introduced themselves.
II. Loren Moore, Trail/Grants Coordinator for Georgia Dept. of Natural Resources, gave a presentation on Recreational Trails. The Power Point presentation can be found on the www.ggpa.org website.
III. Minutes for the March 25, 2014 meeting, the April 22, 2014 meeting and the May 27, 2014 meeting were emailed on June 23, 2014. Motion to approve all meeting minutes was made by Nancy Smallwood and seconded by Kimberly Hays de Muga. The minutes were approved unanimously by the members.

IV. Treasurer’s Report:  Charles Alford presented the Treasurer’s Report for GGPA Treasurer David Broussard, who was not in attendance. GGPA’s current balance is $5,339.84.  Since the last meeting a check was made for $26.49 to Jan Heidrich-Rice for 2014 Southern Regional Grant Conference Name Badges. $220 was deposited into GGPA’s account.

V. Danny Blitch announced the upcoming June 30, 2014 deadline for the Peachtree scholarship to the 16th Annual Grant Professionals Association Conference, “Building Bridges,” taking place Oct. 15-18, 2014 in Portland Oregon. 
VI. A drawing was held for one free Grant Management USA class or one free Grant Writing USA class. The eligible participants for the drawing were those who’d donated a minimum of $10 to the Every Chapter Challenge or had volunteered at the Southern Regional Grant Conference. The winner was Julie Eckert.

VII. These job opportunity announcements were made:

1. Grant professional with Fulton County Schools
2. CEO of the national Grant Professionals Association (applicants don’t need to be based in Kansas City to apply)
3. Mary Quat announced an upcoming job announcement for Grant Writer/ Administrator with the University System of Georgia’s African-American Male Initiative at Kennesaw State University. 
VIII. Kimberly Hays de Muga announced she was writing about important things to know about grant writing, and asked attendees to offer their comments, i.e., what they wished someone had told them about the process. Several members contributed comments and she noted their remarks.
IX. Amanda Day encouraged attendees to participate in GrantChat, a weekly Grant Twitter chat using Twitter handle @grant_chat (https:twitter.com/Grant_Chat). The goal is to provide a Twitter community for professional connection and development for grant professionals. The chats take place every Tuesday at noon.
X. Danny Blitch announced the Grant Professionals Association Approved Trainer Program. Providers are supplied with a listing on the GPA website, referrals from the GPA office and a GPA Approved Trainer badge for printed materials/website. The cost is $100 for GPA members and $400 for nonmembers. For more information see http://grantprofessionals.org/approved-trainer-program.

XI. Deb Cook announced that she is one of the co-chairs of the GPA Science Special Interest Group. The SIG was to have a conference call the following Thursday; Deb advised attendees to shoot her an email if anyone had something they wanted her to bring up at the conference call.

XII. Next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, July 22, 2014 at 10 a.m. at Atlanta Food Bank. Val Porter, Director of the Foundation Center of Atlanta, will speak.

Minutes provided by Patricia Sheppard, GGPA Secretary.
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